OLOL Pastoral Council Meeting May 16th. 2022

Fr. Dan Hoffman, Deacon David Romanowicz, Pam Jahn, Lisa Brightman, Kathleen Zurinsky, Robert Lacey, Jeff Nelson, Ralph Nathal, Larry Kerr, Pattie McAndrew, Matt Erickson, Amy Mulligan, Bill Kearns. Attendees

The rosaries that were made for the Ukrainian people along with the prayer **Dove Ministry**

Offerings will be sent to the Ukraine.

Just completed a successful year and planning now for next year. Religious Ed.

School year has finished. Matt and focus group will be going to Florida for training. **Campus Ministry**

Fund raising will be done during the summer.

4 young people will be going on the mission trip to St. Gianna Maternity Home in Youth Ministry

North Dakota.

The budget for 2022/23 has been reviewed and will be approved on the 25th. **Finance**

Holy week services went well, especially the Easter vigil service that was Liturgy

remarkable.

Sunday breakfasts were good with 400 meals being served. The baby bottle K of C

fundraising is ongoing and will be completed on Fathers' Day. Money raised will support a purchase of a mobile ultrasound machine and vehicle to assist pregnant women within the county. 500 dollar donations were made to Cris Behren and

Camp Notre Dame.

The May crowning went well. Mary's statue in grotto is being cleaned. The ministry Altar Rosary

has requested some funding for next year.

Two major projects have been approved. Repairs to the Church sprinkler system Bldg. & Grounds

and the parking lot. Cost for both is approx. 45,000 dollars.

New flooring for the social hall and Religious Ed. Area has been placed on hold.

Our parish picnic is to be held on September 18th. At Dr. Jim Schmitt's property on **Old Business**

Silverthorn road.

Pastoral planning in the Erie West Deanery is planned for June 1st. The focus of **New Business**

the Diocese will be Evangelization, Mission driven to bring people back to the

Church.

Our Parish is constantly looking for new volunteers to fill the needs of the parish.

We will asking parishioners on a one on one personal basis to help.

We will be specific in the tasks needed.

We will announce events requiring help well in advance.

We appreciate all the help and are thankful for your participation.

Our youth and young adults are welcome.

Fr. Dan strongly supports this endeavor.

Next Meeting September 26th. Adoration 5:30, Meeting 6:00 in social hall.